Medina County
All Hazards Team

Phone: (330)722-9240
Fax: (330) 764-8455
www.ema.co.medina.oh.us

Medina County All Hazards Advisory Committee
12-11-18

Members: Chief Haas Chief Disbrow Guests: Wally Sobczyk Matt Sturgeon
Interim Chief Erskine A/C James Carter
Christina Fozio

Meeting Called to order at 1005 Hrs.

Motion to approve the November 20, 2018 Meeting Minutes made by Interim Chief Erskine,
Chief Disbrow 2" the motion, Motion approved by all.

Chief Haas stated that the Swift Water trailer is at Chuck’s Custom Trucks to have the fuel
storage box installed.

Chief Haas asked about the Structure Collapse trailer doors. Wally stated that he will be in
contact with Seville RV to set up a date to have them fixed. Wally stated that this will happen
when the Swift Water trailer is done at Chuck’s Custom. Also, the Structural Collapse trailer
will be out of service when the doors are to be fixed.

Wally will be giving the new Dispatch procedures to the Medina County Sheriff’s Dispatch
today.

Chief Haas asked about the building plans. Christina stated she is waiting for Lafayette
Trustees offer for the 5 acres near the new Lafayette Fire Station.

Wally stated he is working on the end of the year training hour averages and the last quarter
of 2018 training hours that will be distributed to the Fire Chief’s.

Chief Haas stated that the new GPS’s are being programmed. Mike Stanec is having a
member of the Ohio Task Force 1 Team program these.

Chief Haas asked if all of the Structural Collapse equipment was ordered. Wally stated
everything but the come-a-longs. The other equipment went up in price from what Mike
Stanec originally received and not enough money in the budget to buy the come-a-longs.

The Swift Water Team was in the water in December. The training consisted of using the
boats and running the boat motors.

Chief Haas stated Fire Chief’'s meeting tomorrow, 12-12-18. They will be voting on Board
Members.

555 Independence Dr. Medina, Ohio 44256



Matt Sturgeon:
A new member of the CERT Team is here as a guest. His name is Dan Sutliff
CERT Members have been activated recently to assist in County functions.
The CERT Team is working on Leadership positions for the Team
Christina Fozio:
EMA has received a budget increase of $7000.00 for 2019 from the County Finance Director.

Next months meeting: Jan. 17, 2019 at 1000 Hrs. The meeting will be in the EOC.
Motion to adjourn by Interim Chief Erskine, 2" by Chief Disbrow, Motion to approve by all.

Meeting ended at 1023 Hrs.
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